7-24-2024- Reno City Council Meeting - Item # J.1 Public Comment

Wr!tten ?r Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address BT LTS Germeiied || e Date
Voicemail
17 6 1 24
Written Viridiana Gonzalez-Becerra Vgonz2818@gmail.com 7754445093 5483 Yukon Dr 1 7-24-2024 at 6:51 AM
Written David Friedman Ward 1 dwfriedman2000@gmail.com 8453035767 160 Sinclair St 220 Reno, NV 89501 1 7-23-2024 at 11:18 PM
Written Yolanda Herrera sokercick062000@yahoo.com 7605087011 825 Tradewind Ct, Sun Valley 1 7-23-2024 at 10:17 PM
Written Lindsey Nunn Ward 1 1 7-23-2024 at 10:01 PM
Written John Nunn Ward 1 1 7-24-2024 at 7:11 AM
Written Trudy Nunn Ward 1 1 7-24-2024 at 7:11 AM
Written Yadira Loza City of Sparks yloza@sbcglobal.net 7753435496 131 Lenwood Dr 1 7-23-2024 at 8:11 PM
Written Perla Zepeda pzepeda73@yahoo.com 7753031561 11420 Rocky Mountain St 1 7-24-2024 at 7:13 AM
Written Elenor Sapien 1 7-24-2024 at 7:15 AM
Written Lacy Palmer Ward 4 Ipscott3777 @gmail.com 7754003777 8949 Elk Ravine Dr 1 7-24-2024 at 7:15 AM
Written Ana Espinoza espinozaana227@yahoo.com 7753425449 8886 Trifid St, Reno, NV 89505 1 7-23-2024 at 4:06 PM
Written Paola Godinez paolagodinez@gmail.com 1 7-24-2024 at 7:24 AM
Written Marcia Lopez Ward 1 sgtxtwo@att.net 7752335090 1200 Riverside Drive 1 7-24-2024 at 7:45 AM
Written Joanne Kots joanne.kots@maternnv.org 7752233606 1502 Iron Point Circle 1 7-24-2024 at 8:53 AM
Written Anonymous cstrelo@yahoo.com 1 7-23-2024 at 10:21 PM
Written Markie Wilder wildermarkie@gmail.com 1 7-24-2024 at 10:07 AM
Written Sybella Pope-Sears City of Sparks sybellasgarden@gmail.com 1 7-24-2024 at 11:06 AM
Written Dioselina Gonzalez City of Sparks Linagg1503@gmail.com 7759548775 1690 Merchant St #1424, Sparks 1 7-24-2024 at 11:35 PM
Written Marissah Harjo Ward 5 1 7-24-2024 at 12:32 PM
Written Jordan Gotchy City of Sparks jordan.gotchy@washoeschools.net 1 7-24-2024 at 1:08 PM
Written Amanda Poole Ward 2 amandakettner90@gmail.com 7753502392 1355 Nanette Cir #3 1 7-24-2024 at 1:25 PM
Written Anthony Tavares City of Sparks 7756225394 1696 Manchester Way, Sparks 1 7-24-2024 at 1:48 PM
Written Génesis Alvarez-Cortéz Ward 3 gmacortez@gmail.com 7757414903 1625 Castle Way, Reno, NV 1 7-24-2024 at 2:26 PM
Written Kristen De Haan City of Sparks kristenirene@mac.com 1 7-24-2024 at 2:59 PM




7/24/24, 1:39 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Amanda Poole

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 7/24/2024 1:25 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Amanda Poole
Commenting_ on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
amandakettner90@gmail.com
Phone Number:
775-350-2392

Address:

1355 Nanette cir #3

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-07-24.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing ltems

Item:
MUP 24-00010.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Our current natter academy is over full and there's a huge waiting list this would benefit our children tremendously to have another campus
Bill and open so that the bigger kids can be separated from the little kids and have their own space | think this would be a great asset to us
and I'm all for this being passed.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...



7/24/24, 1:50 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Anthony Tavares

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 7/24/2024 1:48 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Anthony Tavares
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:
Sparks
Email Address:

Phone Number:

7756225394

Address:

1696 Manchester way Sparks, NV, 89431

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-07-24.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing ltems

Item:
MUP24-00010 (Mater Academy) In support of Mater Academy .

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 11



7124124, 2:42 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Génesis Alvarez-Cortéz

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 7/24/2024 2:26 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Génesis Alvarez-Cortéz
Commenting_ on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 3

Email Address:
gmacortez@gmail.com
Phone Number:
775-741-4903

Address:

1625 Castle Way, Reno, NV

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-07-24.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
MUP24-00010 (Mater Academy) In Support of Mater Academy.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, I am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

There is a misconception that Title | parents, who themselves have experienced Title | education, lack the knowledge or capability to drive
change. However, the real issue lies with the district’s policies, not with the parents. Many of us want to stay in our community and believe
that our children deserve the choice to attend quality schools without having to leave our beloved roots even with the expansion into North
Valleys it is still our communidad. Notably, Mater Academy serves underserved communities across WCSD. Through Mater's inception, |
witnessed an opportunity to demonstrate what it truly means to serve a marginalized community. The expansion opportunity highlights the
importance of having Mater's first campus on Ninth Street. It showed our community that we don't have to leave our beloved community to
provide our children with the education they deserve. That's why we chose Mater: at its core, Mater is more than a school; it is a community
that emphasizes the importance of having a village behind every child who walks through those double doors. Many of us have faced or will
be facing the difficult decision of where to send our children once they age out of the current campus's grade levels. Imagine if they could
continue that journey through high school, a critical period in their lives. It is during these years that the communities sacrifices truly shine
through. Ultimately, supporting the expansion of Mater means supporting our children as they cross the finish line into high school and
beyond. These very children will one day sit where the council is sitting, reflecting on this very day and seeing the need in a community that
deserved to be served.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2



7124124, 2:42 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



7/24/24, 1:19 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Overturn the Mater Academy Approval

Jordan Gotchy <jordan.gotchy@everyactioncustom.com>
Wed 7/24/2024 1:08 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear Reno City Council,

Please overturn the approval of a new charter school facility in the North Valleys, as it will harm the
operations of the Washoe County School District, compromise student and educator safety, and is out of
alignment with the Reno Master Plan.

Trivest Land Company proposes building a campus to house a 1500-seat charter school next to WCSD's
Alice Smith Elementary School. Approval of this charter facility in this location is poor planning and is
especially concerning given the separate and unequal dynamics between charter schools and
neighborhood public schools. Locating such a large charter facility directly next to an at-risk school like
Alice Smith will have the effect of siphoning away students with the most engaged parents, leaving
students with greater needs and fewer resources. Our neighborhood public schools are responsible for
educating the vast majority of our kids, particularly the most vulnerable. Meanwhile, development of this
large charter will disrupt WCSD's 2020-2039 Facilities Plan and the collective efforts of this community to
faithfully implement WC-1, including new WCSD schools in North Valleys. All the WCSD schools in the
North Valleys are operating under capacity and a large new charter in the area could force WCSD to
close an elementary school.

Traffic in this area already is a serious problem. This project will only make matters worse and is out of
line with the Safe Routes to Schools Program. Numerous comments from those in the area have pointed
out problems during drop-off and pick-up already. This includes U-turns in the middle of the street,
double parking, and driving through parking lots to avoid intersections. The addition of nearly 2000
vehicle trips per day will put the safety of educators, students, and their families at greater risk.
Alternatives like bicycling should usually be encouraged, but promoting bicycling to school at this
location while also increasing vehicle congestion will put even more student lives at risk.

The Reno Master Plan calls on the City to work with WCSD to support their education programs and
collaborate with the district in planning for the design and location of new public schools. This is in direct
contrast to the process Trivest Land Company and Mater Academy of Northern Nevada undertook for
their new facility. Significant input from the community input was not solicited, and comments from
WCSD were largely ignored. Following your own guidance in the master plan, we ask that you consider
how this project will negatively impact both public safety and WCSD. Please overturn the approval of
Trivest Land Company'’s proposal for a new school facility and ask the project sponsor to work with
WCSD and the community on any future plans.

Thank you.
Sincerely,
Jordan Gotchy

Sparks, NV 89434
jordan.gotchy@washoeschools.net

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 11



7/24/24, 3:00 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

Overturn the Mater Academy Approval

Kristen De Haan <kristenirene@everyactioncustom.com>
Wed 7/24/2024 2:59 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear Reno City Council,

If I had not had surgery today, | would be there in person to make a public comment about this. As | did
have surgery, | wanted to send in my public comment as this is important to me and it is important to
the students in our district.

As a public school teacher, an advocate of all students, and as a parent of two WCSD graduates, please
overturn the approval of a new charter school facility in the North Valleys.

| do not understand why this was approved. There is a WCSD school right there. It is a title | school with
high needs students. School choice rarely benefits high needs students and students of color. This
charter school WILL, at least initially, siphon away students with the most engaged parents, leaving
students with greater needs and fewer resources. When | say most engaged parents, | want you to
understand that | mean the parents who are privileged enough to be able to volunteer in schools, and
attend all events at schools, it is to highlight that many parents of children in Title | schools are working
two jobs and are unable to attend/participate as fully.

Neighborhood public schools are responsible for educating the vast majority of our kids, particularly the
most vulnerable. Meanwhile, development of this large charter will disrupt WCSD’s 2020-2039 Facilities
Plan and the collective efforts of this community to faithfully implement WC-1, including new WCSD
schools in North Valleys. All the WCSD schools in the North Valleys are operating under capacity and a
large new charter in the area could force WCSD to close an elementary school.

Traffic in this area is already a VERY serious problem. This project will not fix this, and in fact will make
matters worse. Not only that, it is out of line with the Safe Routes to Schools Program. Numerous
comments from those in the area have pointed out problems during drop-off and pick-up already. This
includes U-turns in the middle of the street, double parking, and driving through parking lots to avoid
intersections. The addition of nearly 2000 vehicle trips per day will put the safety of educators, students,
and their families at greater risk.

Alternatives like bicycling should usually be encouraged, but promoting bicycling to school at this
location while also increasing vehicle congestion will put even more student lives at risk.

The Reno Master Plan calls on the City to work with WCSD to support their education programs and
collaborate with the district in planning for the design and location of new public schools. This is in direct
contrast to the process Trivest Land Company and Mater Academy of Northern Nevada undertook for
their new facility. Significant input from the community input was not solicited, and comments from
WCSD were largely ignored. Why was this? Why did you ignore such important things?

In following your own guidance in the master plan, we ask that you consider how this project will

negatively impact both public safety and WCSD. Please overturn the approval of Trivest Land Company’s

proposal for a new school facility and ask the project sponsor to work with WCSD and the community on

any future plans.
https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 1/2
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Thank you.

Sincerely,

Kristen De Haan
Sparks, NV 89436
kristenirene@mac.com

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2



7/24/24, 1:16 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Marissah Harjo

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Wed 7/24/2024 12:32 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Marissah Harjo
Commenting_ on behalf of:

Ward #:
Ward 5
Email Address:

Phone Number:

Address:

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-07-24.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing ltems

Item:
MUP24-00010 (Mater Academy) in support of Mater Academy .

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:

By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.
No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 11



